



Moorside High School Cellarhead Road Werrington Staffordshire ST9 0HP Tel: 01782 551200 Fax: 01782 559023 www.moorsidehigh.net Headteacher Mrs G Grant

## **Important Immunisation information**

#### Dear Parent/Guardian

We have received information today from the NHS Immunisation Team regarding the plan to catch up with Moorside High School student's immunisation programme:-

#### Year 9 Men ACWY and DTP

These took place on 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2022 – if your child did not have their vaccination on 3<sup>rd</sup> February you can book another slot by either ringing 03001240366 or emailing appointmentimms@mpft.nhs.uk

### Year 10 HPV Vaccination re-scheduled for Friday 11th February 2022

These were cancelled on 27<sup>th</sup> January and have now been re-scheduled for **Friday** 11<sup>th</sup> **February 2022**. The e-consent link will be re-opened until 07:30am on Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> February and all consents previously submitted will be automatically transferred to the new date. Please use the link that was previously supplied.

https://forms.mpft.nhs.uk/ CODE 10HPV2148508

**12-15 Years Covid Vaccinations either 1<sup>st</sup> dose or 2<sup>nd</sup> dose Monday 28<sup>th</sup> February** These sessions will be for students who are due their 2<sup>nd</sup> Covid vaccination or wish to have their 1<sup>st</sup> vaccination. Paper consent forms need to be handed in to reception.

# Those eligible:-

- Aged 12-15
- Were absent from school on the previous sessions and missed their 1<sup>st</sup> vaccine
- Have not tested positive for Covid 12 weeks prior to session
- Have received their 1st vaccine 12 weeks prior to the session

Consent forms are in reception if you would like your child to have this vaccine. All completed consent forms <u>must</u> be returned to reception by <u>Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> February</u>. If you have any queries please contact the immunisation team by emailing <u>12-15covidimms@mpft.nhs.uk</u>

#### Year 9 HPV Vaccination 4th April 2022

Parents/Guardians will be notified once the e-consent portal is open to complete the electronic consent form.

#### Year 8 HPV 15th July 2022

Parents/Guardians will be notified once the e-consent portal is open to complete the electronic consent form.

Thank you

Mrs G Grant Headteacher













